From: BoardSec

To: Shelly-Anne Connell
Subject: FW: EB-2013-0361
Date: November-15-13 11:16:51 AM

----- Original Message-----

From: Marcelle

Sent: November-15-13 10:32 AM
To: BoardSec

Subject: EB-2013-0361

I ask for the board to consider a two week extension for requests of intervenor status in this hearing for
two reasons:

1. all the farmers affected by this substation and transmission line are currently in the fields harvesting
corn and plowing. They do not have the time right now to put towards researching this issue and
preparing the required documenation; and

2. the notice put out by NextEra went only to the London Free Press, which is primarily an urban
newspaper for that particular demographic.

There are two local newspapers The Forest Standard and the Parkhill Gazette which rural residents
subscribe to that were not used as a form of notification. As such, few residents knew of this hearing
until just a few days ago giving us little time in which to prepare the required documentation.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Marcelle Brooks
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